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What a fast summer and what heat. Remember when it was so cold and we all 
wished for warmer weather, well did we ever get that wish granted. No matter the 
heat, our club has been having great crowds on Friday nights. We are so thankful to 
our members who come out week after week and all the others who drive from 
various areas to attend our Friday nights at Masters. Please allow me to say thank 
you for your support.

Let me touch base on the upcoming events offered to our members and friends. The officers will host 
a pool party at the Ramada Pool on Saturday, August 20, beginning at noon. Hot dogs, hamburgers, 
BBQ,  chicken, and sides will be served. We are asking members to bring a dessert , fresh fruit or chips 
and some sort of dip would also be great. You are asked to bring your favorite beverage but remember 
coolers are not allowed inside the pool area so mark your cooler for identification. Please note this 
event is free to all current members and each member will be allowed to bring 1 guest at a charge of 
$5.00. After our pool event ends, we will continue our day of appreciation by gathering inside Masters 
for more fellowship and dancing. This night event will be open to anyone wishing to join in our 
celebration of a great year. Music will begin at 9:00 and for those who wish to do so, rooms are 
available at Ramada for the night at a charge of $59.00 (mention Shag Club).

Friday night, August 26 will be the Winston Salem Area Party. This is a coalition party and will be a 
great party. They have been very supportive of our club by attending our luau. Our club will also be 
open that same Friday night for members who do not attend this party.

Our Special Olympics Golf Tournament will be September 10, please see flyer for details. If you have 
never attended, you need to come; it is a great event and whether you play golf or not, it is a day to 
spend with your friends and help raise money for special needs athletes. Several of the Special 
Olympics athletes will be there and they so much appreciate what we are doing to help them.

SOS is coming up quickly and our club will host a free pour on Saturday September 17 at the Arcade 
from 3:00 –5:00. On Sunday the coalition clubs will gather on the beach across from the Arcade for our 
annual coalition beach party. Our club will be co-hosting this event, so please support this party as it is 
a great event. Bring your own chairs and all drinks are to be in cups, NO ALCOHOL will be allowed on 
the beach, beer in cups will be fine. Please bring a snack to share with friends. Remember to call or 
email me immediately if you want to order a t-shirt or tank top. Please remember our club will have a 
booth at Fun Monday with many great items to sell, please come by our tent and make purchases. 
Mary may ask some of you to work short shifts during the day, please do this for our club. 

There are many other events being planned but we will talk about those later. Let me thank each of 
the people who work so hard to make all our events happen. Please remember to thank our members 
working as they are working free of charge and they need to know you care. We still need more 
people to step up to the plate and offer to help.. Many have worked over and over and if several come 
together, the amount of work is shared and no one has to work the entire event. Ask what you can do 
to help, all of us have a little spare time to give.

Enough from Joan, continue to come out on Friday nights, enjoy what is left of our summer, be safe, 
attend all our special events and most of all be HAPPY. Thanks for being the best shag club anywhere 
and thanks for supporting me, I sure need all the help I can get.  NOW GO AND DO GOOD.
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SUNSHINE  NEWS

2 Joe Davis 21 Buddy Whaley
2 Roy Glasgow 22 Ellen Dodson
3 Cabell Early 23 Caroline Davis
3 Kathy Shotwell 23 Eddy Finch
7 Martha Hopper 23 George McSherry
9 Edith Loy 24 Polly Fox
9 Steve Robinson 24 Sheree Huffman

13 Cynthia Swiggett 24 Billie McFayden
13 Ed Weiss 27 Donna Berry
14 Ed Willis 28 Jimmy Bare
15 Lynda Justice 28 John Harris
16 Stephen Stearns 28 Brent Wilder
16 Richard Winningham 29 Lynda Allred
17 Charles Berry 29 Becky McKee
18 Neil Steen 30 Jimmy Chilton
19 Gail Jordan 31 David Carter
19 Patti Smith 31 Bonnie Parker
20 Betty Burgess

From the Secretary:
Dear Shag Club members---I’d like to
remind everyone to come out to our
monthly business meetings so that
you can have your opinion heard and
participate in the decision making
process for the club. Of those who
attended the meeting on 7/15/11,
there were 9 of the 39 members
present who did not mark their
attendance (that I know of). That is
nearly 25% of those who were
present. It is your responsibility to see
that your attendance is accounted
for. If you are not marked as present,
you will not be listed as attending in
the minutes. If you miss the passing
of the sign off sheet on meeting night,
please see me after the
meeting. Many thanks for all of those
who attend and participate in the
process. Lorna Shively, Secretary

Billie McFayden broke her shoulder at the end of May and has had 
some problems with it. We hope she is feeling better.

Gloria Thompson’s mother is in Florida and has some very serious 
health issues. Gloria has asked her shag family to pray for her and 
her mom during this time.

Tammy Rohrer’s nephew, Kevin Johnson, passed away in Tennessee 
a few days ago.  Kevin was the son of the late J. C. Johnson and his 
wife Judy, who are former members of our club.

Please keep these members in your thoughts and prayers.  If you 
have information for the Sunshine News, please contact Edith Loy at 
her email address edithloy@bellsouth.net.  
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Lunch

On The

Grounds

Served 1:30-2:30

NO COOLERS

Inside pool area

NO GLASS

Bring Your

Own Chair

50/50 Drawing

Current Members - No Charge
Guests - $5.00

One Guest per shag club member

Ramada Inn, Burlington NC

Special shag club room rate $59.  Book your room early - 227-5541



Burlington Shag Club

Business Meeting Minutes 7/15/11

Present:

Amber Allen Mary Gregory C.B. Kimbro Steve Pettigrew Ed Smith 

Kent Bradsher Ronnie Gregory Joan Kimbro Kathy Richardson Patti Smith

Butch Dowd Betty Honeycutt Edith Loy Judy Satterfield Stephen Stearns

Shelia Elliott Pam Hord Jimmy Lynch Angie Sharpe Evelyn Turner

Eddy Finch Ray Jolly Mary Ann Lynch Clint Sharpe Chuck Upchurch

Sharon Finch Gail Jordan Dianne Neese Lorna Shively Teresa Ware

Louise Flanigan Larry Jordan Lee Neese David Sims Shirley Wyatt

Judy Gibson Jesse Justice Carol Pettigrew Brenda Smith

The meeting was called to order by Stephen Stearns at 8:07 PM.

Joan welcomed all of the members and any guests who were present (none noted). 

Secretary’s Report: Lorna Shively reported that our current membership is 281.  Joan asked if there were any questions 

about the June business meeting minutes.   None were presented.   Carol Pettigrew made a motion to accept the minutes as 

printed and Lee Neese seconded.   All approved.  

Treasurer’s Report: Ed Smith presented the YTD financial report as of 7/15/11.  We currently have a balance of $7853.78 

after the recent deposits and expenses were accounted for.  Lee made a motion to accept the report as presented and Brenda 

Smith seconded.   All approved.  

Sunshine Report: Per Edith Loy---Elaine Mills had an emergency appendectomy on 6/28/11, Marge Hatley's father passed 

away the last week in June, Randy Berry's father and Bud Catoe's step-father passed away 7/1/11 and Carol Pettigrew's 

mother passed away on 7/1/11.  Please keep these members and their families in your thoughts and prayers. 

Board of Directors: Edith reported that the last meeting was held on 7/13/11 at K & W.  There was nothing new to report.   

Next meeting will be held on 10/5/11 at 6:  at K &W.  

Fun Monday tickets: She has distributed all of the tickets and encourages everyone to BUY, BUY, BUY.

Birthdays: Louise Flanigan announced our July birthdays and handed out birthday tags. 

ACSC Summer Workshop: Joan and CB Kimbro, Edith Loy, Michelle Thomas, Judy Satterfield, and Ronnie and Mary 

Gregory all attended the summer workshop held in Augusta, GA last weekend.   Joan announced that the Guinness World 

Record will only have 2000 tickets available for purchase to participate.   Make sure that you buy one and come out.  This will 

probably be your only chance to be part of a world record event.   They can be purchased at the Company Store during SOS.   

This store is also newly renovated, so come by and visit and make purchases.   ASCAP is still an ongoing issue and they hope 

to have some resolutions by Fall SOS.  We are in compliance, so nothing to worry about for our events and gatherings.  The 

following are the sites awarded the future summer and winter workshops:  Winter 2012-Beaufort, SC; Summer 2012-

Jacksonville, FL; Winter 2013-Fayetteville, NC and Summer 2013- Atlanta, GA. 

Membership Appreciation Pool Party: This is being held at the Ramada on 8/20/11 from 12:00 – 5:00.   These times are 

dictated by our contract.   If you have a room at Ramada, you can continue to stay at the pool until it closes; however, if you do 

not have a room, you must leave the pool by 5:00 PM.   Ramada has allowed us to use the pool and surrounding area for free.  

Please clean up and depart by that time if you are not staying over.   Also, please remember that there are to be no coolers or 

glass inside the pool area.   Coolers are allowed, but must remain outside the fenced pool area.  Members are free, and are 

allowed 1 guest each for a cost of $5.00.  There will be club DJs, duck race, corn hole and other events throughout the 

afternoon.  Food will be served around 1:30 and the menu consists of hot dogs, hamburgers, BBQ and chicken plus ―fixins‖.  

Members are asked to bring desserts to share.   Bring your camera and share your pictures with Evelyn and Mary so that they 

can share them in the newsletter and on the website.   Beginning at 9:00 PM, we will have the after dance at Ramada.  This will 

end around 12:00 AM.  Rooms are available for the shag rate of $59.00.   Please make your reservation soon. 

Winston Salem Area Shag Party: Their meet the area party will be held on Friday, August 26th.   They are not having their 

pool party this year.  Even though this is being held on our normal Friday night gathering, Joan advised those who wished to 

attend to do so.   

SOS Free Pour: This is scheduled for 9/17/11 from 3:00 – 5:00 PM at the Arcade.  Discussion was held about why we only 

allocated $500.00 for the free pour.  Joan explained that this was the amount that was given in the motion that was made and 

approved at the June meeting.  Brenda made a motion to increase the allocation from $500.00 to $900.00.  David Sims 

seconded.   Majority approved.   

Coalition Party: This will be held on 9/18/11 at the same beach location as before (at the beach across from the Arcade).  Per 

Joan, please bring your own chairs. Food will be provided.  Per the new law, no alcohol is allowed on the beach.   No glass 

containers, plastic cups only.    Please bring snacks to share.   Mary stated that the T-shirts were ready to be ordered.   The first 

order is due on 7/21/11.  Anyone interested in heading up the selling of these?  The costs are $10.00 for regular sized shirts 

and tanks and $11.00 for plus sizes.  Brenda reminded everyone that the proceeds from the T-shirt sales go to put on the party. 

Fun Monday Booth: Per Mary, she is having problems finding the foam visors that we voted on selling, still looking for other 

sources.  She will have items for sell at the pool party in August. 

Golf Tournament:  There will be a meeting on 7/28/11 at 6:30 at Master’s.  Mary asked that Stephen get her the flyer to post 

on the web site .  



Friday, September 9th

8:00 p.m.
Ramada Inn 

Business Meeting Minutes - 7/15/11 - (continued)

Yard Sale: Per Joan, Brenda has other responsibilities right now and will not be able to chair the yard sale this year.   Is 

anyone interested in chairing or co-chairing the event?  Brenda offered the option of an ―Art Experience‖ event.   This would 

costs $35.00 per person to come and paint one evening and she would have artists available to instruct as needed.  One half of 

the proceeds would go the shag club for the Christmas Cheer fund.  Can we do the yard sale too?  Carol Pettigrew made a 

motion to have the yard sale in early to mid-October.  Kent Bradsher seconded.  All approved.  

Suggestions for extracurricular fun:  Are we interested in a wine tasting party? Bowling party? Art with Brenda?

Hall of Fame: Carol Pettigrew is the chair for this committee.  Nomination forms will be in next month’s newsletter.  There will 

be 4 members on the committee, with 2 alternates.   Nominations must be received by 10/1/11.  The winner will be announced 

at November meeting with the induction ceremony at the Christmas party. 

Officer Nominations: Lee and Dianne Neese will chair this committee.  Nominations will be written down and turned in at the 

September meeting.   The list of nominees will be announced in October and we will vote in November.  Officers will be 

installed at the Christmas party.  

Halloween Party: October 28th Christmas Party:  December 17h—Moose Lodge

50/50:   Evelyn Turner won $59.00

Meeting adjourned at 9:06 PM

Respectfully submitted by:  Lorna Shively, Secretary

DJ  SCHEDULE

August 5 - Roy Childress
August 12 - Rick Turner

August 19 - Mike Harding
August 26 - Ron Russ

September 2 - Jim Waye
September 9 - Walker Guthrie

September 16 - No  DJ
September 23 - TBA

September 30 - Bobby Snyder

Starting Balance 06/17/11 $5,226.03

Income $5,436.31

Luau - Cash advance deposit 200.00

Luau - Door Money 3810.00

Luau - 50/50 517.00

Luau - Sweepstakes 863.00

50/50 from June business mtg 46.00

Bank adjustment .31

Expenses -$2,808.56

DJs Friday nights 400.00

Luau - Moose Lodge 400.00

Luau - Bartenders 100.00

Luau - Kitchen & Food 723.70

Luau - Decorations & Door Prizes 346.82

HOF Foundation golf sponsor 100.00

Ad in Eno Beach’s club booklet 75.00

SOS - Booth space 150.00

ACSC Summer Workshop 373.72

Storage unit rent July 12 - Aug 13 59.50

Office Depot card charges 69.68

Greeting cards 10.14

Ending Balance 06/18/2011 $7,853.78

Treasury Report - As Of 07/15/11
Submitted by Ed Smith

Business Meeting
& Birthday Night

If You’re Not Shaggin’….
You’re Wasting Your Feet!

Sam Lail



GREAT FUN
GREAT FRIENDS







SEPTEMBER
BIRTHDAYS
2 Charles Jones
4 Robert Parrish
5 Mary Shelton
6 Mike Wilson
7 Allen Williamson

13 Jane Williamson
14 Carey Metts
15 Ronnie Gregory
15 Kay Jones
21 Candy Brooks
22 Betty Worley
24 Shine Oliver
24 Cindy Sharpe
25 Rommie Tyndall
25 Teresa Ware
26 Trudy Early
26 Dianne Fogleman
28 Stephanie West
30 Amber Allen

IMPORTANCE OF BUSINESS MEETING
I know most of you do not like to attend business meetings but please know they are so important. Decisions are made each
meeting and only the members in attendance are making decisions for our club. Often you question our decisions, well now
you can see why your voice and vote is needed. I am trying not to go over the 1 hour. I need you at our meetings, there are
issues that need to be dealt with from time to time and I hear from you later and your opinion could have made a difference
in the vote. Please help me make our club better by getting things right for all members. I am often told only a few run
things, well that is because only a few show up and vote. You can only vote if you attend meetings. I am always available to
talk over issues before our meetings and will try my best to explain or find the answer. Springing something on me and our
members may not get a fair chance to be resolved. Time to research your concerns will allow me the opportunity to research
all details and be able to resolve the concern before it becomes an issue. Issues occur because we are not well informed and
all the facts may not be available at that moment. If we need to bring the issue before the membership, we will at least be
prepared to know all the details. If necessary, I will table the issue until more details can be researched. Remember we are a
social club and we are friends and we all want what is best for our club. Our main goal as a club is to have a place we can
come together and dance, mingle with friends and unwind after a long hard week. We are a shag family and we look after
each other. We all have different opinions and often hearing other opinions can fine tune a situation. There is always room
for improvement and new ideas are positive and mean growth. BE ACTIVE IN YOUR CLUB, help me to make our club even
better, I need your support, I am just one person who happens to stand in front of you in the meetings, you are how things
come together, your voice and vote determines what we are doing, REMEMBER I DO NOT VOTE. No one person runs this
club, it belongs to each of you. Thanks, Joan

Line Dance Lessons

Friday, August 5, 2011 - 8:00 p.m.

“Too Much Booty Shaking”

“The Wobble”

Some of you have asked to learn 

these dances, so here’s your chance!

Come and join the fun.

Don’t Forget… Bring
some munchies and a
dessert to the Pool Party
for everyone to enjoy.



BURLINGTON SHAG CLUB, INC.
HALL OF FAME
OFFICIAL NOMINATION FORM

Date: ________________________________________________________

Name of Nominee: _________________________________________________________

CRITERIA FOR NOMINATION: (Refer to Article VIII -J of the Bylaws):

Signed: ______________________________________________________________________
BSC Member making nomination Date

1st Endorsement: ______________________________________________________________________
Must be BSC Current or Past President Date

2nd Endorsement: ______________________________________________________________________
Must be BSC Current or Past VP/Secretary/Treasurer Date

3rd Endorsement: ______________________________________________________________________
Any BSC Current Member Date

NOTE: Nomination must be made on this form by October 1st directly to the Hall of Fame Chairperson.

Attach additional sheet(s) if necessary. Mail to:

Burlington Shag Club
Hall Of Fame Chairperson
P O Box 1174
Burlington, Nc 27216

Revised 06/15/2007

This is the official nomination form for submission to the Hall of Fame chairman, Carol Pettigrew.  This form 

must be properly filled out and endorsed and given to her by the October 1, 2011 deadline to be considered.  



3 Bedroom, 2-1/2 Bath Condo For Rent

Island Beach & Racquet Club, Atlantic Beach, NC

Located on 2nd row, 

floor plan identical to Tilghman Beach & Racquet Club

Rental fee $900 per week.  Will consider renting per night.

Call Pam McHone at 336-214-1295 or 336-449-7572 for details.

Winston Salem Shag Club
Meet The Area Shag Clubs Party 

Friday August 26, 2011 
8:00 PM 

Quality Inn & Suites Lounge 
$10 per person 

Hors d’ oeuvres 



Burlington Shag Club

Burlington Shag Club

P. O. Box 1174

Burlington, NC 27216-1174


